
 
APPLICATION NO: 13/01265/FUL OFFICER: Miss Michelle Payne 

DATE REGISTERED: 29th July 2013 DATE OF EXPIRY : 23rd September 2013 

WARD: Prestbury PARISH: PREST 

APPLICANT: Mr and Mrs Townsend 

LOCATION: Pinewood, 12 Acacia Close, Prestbury 

PROPOSAL: Erection of a detached dwelling (revised scheme) 

 
 

REPRESENTATIONS 
 

Number of contributors  7 
Number of objections  6 
Number of representations 1 
Number of supporting  0 

 
   

4 Watershoot Close 
Prestbury 
Cheltenham 
Gloucestershire 
GL52 3EN 
 

 

Comments: 3rd August 2013 
The amount of noise coming from number 12, Acacia Avenue is unacceptable and highly anti-
social. An additional residence in this plot will increase the noise to the point where we wouldn't 
be able to cope. 
 
   

14 Acacia Close 
Prestbury 
Cheltenham 
Gloucestershire 
GL52 3EQ 
 

 

Comments: 30th July 2013 
Letter attached.   
 
   

10 Acacia Close 
Prestbury 
Cheltenham 
Gloucestershire 
GL52 3EQ 
 

 

Comments: 6th August 2013 
Letter attached. 
 
   
 
 
 
 



12 Lime Close 
Prestbury 
Cheltenham 
Gloucestershire 
GL52 3EF 
 

 

Comments: 12th August 2013 
Letter attached.  
   

14 Lime Close 
Prestbury 
Cheltenham 
Gloucestershire 
GL52 3EF 
 

 

Comments: 6th August 2013 
Letter attached. 
 
   

5 Acacia Close 
Prestbury 
Cheltenham 
Gloucestershire 
GL52 3EQ 
 

 

Comments: 16th August 2013 
My main objections to the proposed development at 12 Acacia Close are: 
 
This is a very small close of 12 houses, with very little roadside parking. We currently suffer very 
inconsiderate parking, i.e. on pavements and in the turning circle, and also vehicles being 
abandoned around the junction with Acacia Close and Linden Avenue. This seriously restricts 
your vision when either entering or leaving Acacia Close. 
 
Any further development would quite obviously make the situation even more dangerous. The 
existing, very narrow roadway just cannot sensibly accommodate yet more vehicle traffic.  
 
A SITE VISIT IS A MUST. 
 
   

9 Acacia Close 
Prestbury 
Cheltenham 
Gloucestershire 
GL52 3EQ 
 

 

Comments: 11th August 2013 
The proposed property is facing ours and very close which means our bedrooms and reception 
rooms will be overlooking each others providing no privacy at all. 
 
The proposed property is on a very small plot and would not be in keeping with the other 
properties in the immediate location down this private road adversely impacting the visual 
appearance. 
 
There are already a considerable number of cars using the small narrow road and this situation is 
worse when visitors attend. It is already difficult to manoeuvre in and out of existing properties so 
having a further house would make the resulting traffic a danger for accident and injury 
 



The current plan has the drive at an angle to the private road that would make it extremely 
difficult for any driver to turn in and out of the drive to private road safely and probably without 
driving onto our property. 
 
Will the house have automatic rights to use the private road or will access from the public road to 
the house become an issue? 
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